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I hope everyone had a great       

Thanksgiving and spent time relaxing 

and thinking about all that you had to be 

thankful for. I am thankful for being    

given the opportunity to be Governor of 

this great District and to be able to meet 

all of you. 

We had our second round of Region 
Meetings in November. The attendance 
was fantastic. It was great to see so 
many Lions attending these meetings 
and learning more about what other 
clubs are doing. It also gave them all a 
chance to brag about what their club is 

doing.  Believe me, it is wonderful to hear how you are involved and giving back to 

your communities. 

More importantly, November saw Veteran’s Day being recognized. This is       

something that needs to be more than just a day. ANY day, you see a Veteran, 

thank them for the job that they did or are doing to keep our country safe. They   

deserve all of the thanks that we can give them and so much more. 

December will see the third Council of Governor’s meeting; this is always a good 
meeting as this is when all of the Governor’s decide who gets awards this year. I 
have my thoughts on some very deserving Lions so hopefully they will be selected. 



I am sure with it being December many clubs are well into their busiest time of the 

year. Whether you are participating in Christmas Parades; selling candy canes, nuts, 

newspapers or whatever to raise money; or putting together food baskets for the 

needy in your community, it seems as though every club has some type of activity 

planned. I hope that all of you are successful in everything that you do. 

If you are not too busy, the District Christmas Party is on Friday, December 10
th
 at the 

Fraser Lions Den.  It sure would be great to see you there. Please see the flyer in the 

newsletter for more information. Our third Cabinet Meeting will be coming up in     

January so look for more information on that soon. 

Cash for Camp update: the project is going great! Many of you have generously     

donated to First Lady Kim’s special project and the big basket is getting filled quickly. 

To date, there is over $1,800 in there! Thank you all very much for your generosity! 

The basket will be at all the District meetings and ready for your change. 

From my family to yours, I wish you a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!  

Thank you for all you do and all you serve. 

Talk to you next month. 





1VDG Shawn Blaszczyk 
Happy late Thanksgiving, fellow Lions! I hope 

each of you had a great holiday and took time 

to reflect upon all of the things we have to be 

grateful for. But can you believe it’s December 

already? Where has the year gone? 

We wrapped up November with the second 

round of Region meetings. They were all well 

attended and the reports were awesome. It is 

great to hear how the clubs are running       

almost back to “normal” and assisting those in 

need. Keep up the great work and don’t forget 

to report your service activities to LCI each 

month along with your MMR. I also had the 

honor of inducting three new members into 

The New (Haven) Baltimore Lions.  This put them at over 100 members. The club name is an 

inside joke if you were at the Region meeting that night. My apologies. 

Coming up in December, we have the District Christmas party at Fraser on the 10th. I hope to 

see many of you there. There are also many clubs hosting holiday events in their              

communities. I hope to be able to make it to a few of them and to see the great things they 

are doing in person. If you have a chance, please try to come out and support your fellow 

Lions and spread some Christmas cheer.  

Lastly, I participated in the St. Jude’s Nashville marathon the end of November. I ran the 5k 

race. Childhood cancer is a newer focus for Lions. Running in the race really made me see 

how important this cause is. I was truly woken up to it while running and all along the     

racecourse there were recovered children and their families cheering us on and giving     

high-fives. To describe that feeling is impossible. I will definitely be doing this again when I 

have a chance. 

With that I wish each and everyone of you and your families a Merry Christmas and wishes 

for an amazing New Year. 

 

1VDG Shawn Blasczcyk 



What’s Going On Around the District?? 

2VDG Kelley Unruh 

 The Royal Oak Lions Club gathered to raise funds for the Leader Dog “green parade”.  Shown here are 

Lion Mary Lambrix, Region Chair Maureen Kennedy, Lion Karen Burke, Leader Dog Minkey, Zone Chair 

Laura Mastracci and Club President Bob Westbury. 

I hope that everyone had a fantastic and filling Thanksgiving. 

As we approach the end of the second quarter, take a few minutes to review your progress 

toward goals.  Don’t be afraid to adjust your fundraisers and/or goals, if needed. 

I look forward to tackling the New Year with all of you. 

Happy Holidays to everyone. 

2VDG Kelley Unruh 



The Lions Leadership Institute was 

held in Higgins Lake November 5-7.  

Students are shown here learning the 

ins and outs of ZOOM meetings. 

There was  a fantastic turnout at the Region 3 meeting held on November 9 in New 

Baltimore.  Zone Chair Tammi Graber and her energetic crew provided an exciting and 

entertaining evening for all in attendance.   



Individual event flyers are not published 

in the newsletter and should instead be 

sent for distribution to PCC Frank at 

frank.cunningham723@gmail.com 

Once your event has concluded then send 

photos and an article for publication in 

the newsletter to 

 jboomer1965@gmail.com 

If you would like for your photos and   

article to be submitted to Lion Pride then 

be sure that you identify everyone who 

appears in the foreground of your photo 

by both first and last name.   

Submission deadline is the first of 

the month. 

 

Lions Masks—Royal 

Blue with Gold Emblem 

$15 each 

Send check made payable to the 

Lathrup Village Lions Club,       

and your shipping  information, 

to: 

PDG William Lupher 

29776 Sierra Point Circle 

Farmington Hills, MI  48331 

Phone Inquiries can be made at    

248-432-7023 



 

 

Many thanks to Lion 

Larry Cole,             

Membership         

Statistician, for    

providing the District 

with this information.. 

The Beverly Hills Lions Club welcomes Robert Reaume, sponsored by Gordon McMullen. 

The Hazel Park Lions Club welcomes Alissa Sullivan, no sponsor listed. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Darlene Socia, sponsored by Laura Szymanski. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Diane Thomson, sponsored by Laura Szymanski. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Marie Cebulski, sponsored by Tammi Graber. 

The Romeo Lions Club welcomes Chris Alverson, sponsored by Todd Trbovich. 

The Shelby Township Lions Club welcomes Alan Czarnik, sponsored by Terry Newman. 

The Shelby Township Lions Club welcomes Christopher Farraj, sponsored by Mark Aubrey. 

The Shelby Township Lions Club welcomes Michael Seidler, sponsored by Mark Aubrey. 

The Shelby Township Lions Club welcomes Yaz Abusaif, sponsored by Raymond DeBuck. 

The Sterling Heights Lions Club welcomes Basil Welsh, sponsored by Joseph Welsh. 

The Sterling Heights Lions Club welcomes Joann Jermanvs, sponsored by Charles McAllister. 

The Sterling Heights Lions Club welcomes Karen Koehn, sponsored by Charles McAllister. 

The Sterling Heights Lions Club welcomes Ray Harrison, sponsored by Ronald Papa. 

The Sterling Heights Lions Club welcomes Robert McAllister, sponsored by Charles McAllister. 

The Sterling heights Lions Club welcomes Susan Joye, sponsored by Charles McAllister. 
















